Summer School Committee 

     Meeting Minutes October 21, 2011

         8:00 am Horrabin Hall, Rm 60

Present: Brian Powell, Chair; Kandice Hammer, Student Representative; Saisudha Mallur; Denise Gravitt; Richard Leflam; Dean Halverson; Renee Polubinsky.  Absent:  Susan Czechowski.  Vacancy: Graduate Council Representative.
Denise motioned to approve minutes from 9/23/11 meeting.  Seconded by Richard.

   Approved 8-0.

Brian nominated  Ellen as secretary to replace Susan Czechowski who will not be able to complete her term on the committee. Seconded by Renee.  Approved 8-0.
Opportunity to present new information was offered.  Denise reported that she learned from the Associate Dean in the Dept. of Business and Technology that despite the report by the Provost that summer classes can be offered if there is a minimum enrollment of 15 students for 100 and 200 level courses or 10 students for 300 and 400 level courses, the standard that deans follow is a minimum enrollment of 20-25 students.  Denise was told that this allows colleges to recoup money over and above that which is put into a general “summer school fund.”  Brian commented that “colleges do not get money proportional to their enrollment.”  Renee added that the summer school budget is dependent on the previous summer’s enrollment/income.  It was suggested that we may want to check the bargaining contract to confirm legal procedure.  Brian posed a possible program in which a faculty member could go straight to the provost to suggest a possible course backed by the minimum number of students committed to enrollment.  Brian offered that this procedure could be offered similar to other programs offered through the provost office, such as the travel funds program.  The purpose would be to stimulate new courses being offered.  A meeting with John Miller, WIU Faculty Union Representative was also suggested to discuss new ways to offer student requested courses.
Brian initiated a conversation of the “January term” (J-term).  Positive effects to offering this term may be the students’ ability to take one additional course and that students may be interested in taking classes during the colder months.  However, housing may be an issue for some students and that by offering a J-term, the university would have to start spring semester one week later.  This in turn would cause the semester to be one week later.  This would not allow summer internships to be completed on time.
Blended courses were also discussed.  A discrepancy exists in the promotion of blended courses with the faculty being encouraged to offer these courses by the administration.  However, it was reported by Brian that John Miller said that despite the union’s requests to include language concerning blended courses in the negotiating contract, the administration declined.  Renee reported that blended courses are being offered “under the radar”.  That is, although not approved in the catalogue, many professors give assignments online in lieu of class meetings.
Meeting was adjourned at 10:00 am.  Next meeting November 18 8am in HH60. 

Respectfully submitted by Ellen Ehrgott.
